
 
IBI Group  
The Plaza, 100 Old Hall Street,                     

Liverpool                                                                                                                                                                        

L3 9QL                                                                     

tel   +44 (0) 151 702 6501 

fax  +44 (0) 1625 542 250 

 
23rd December 2014  

Ms Nicola Gallagher 
Liverpool City Council 
Planning Department 
Millennium House 
60 Victoria Street 
L1 6JH 
  
 
 
Dear Nicola, 
 
Re: Application for Full Planning Permission and Listed Building Consent for the 
demolition of an existing school and partial demolition of two boundary walls, and the 
erection of a new school with associated parking, plant room, sports pitches and hard 
and soft landscaping at St Julie’s Catholic High School, Speke Road, Liverpool, L25 
7TN 
 
I am pleased to confirm that the above application has been submitted today via the 
Planning Portal (Ref: PP-03841336), and the fee of £29,399 will be made by internal transfer 
using the transfer code BEERJ12. Due to file size restrictions on the Portal, all plans and 
reports have been submitted on CD (the plans are on one CD, and reports on another, and 
two copies of each have been provided), which have been hand delivered to the Municial 
Buildings today. We will drop off a hard copy of all documents in the New Year.  
 
Please refer to the attached document schedule for a full breakdown of the suite of 
supporting documents and drawings. We understand that a full LVIA is not required for this 
application, and therefore all aspects of landscape and visual impact have been covered 
thoroughly within the Design and Access Statement. 
 
Please also note that any additional documentation required to support the Listed Building 
Consent, including a Method Statement will be provided to the Council in the New Year.  
 
I trust that the submitted information meets with your approval, and would be grateful if you 
could confirm receipt and validation of the application at your earliest convenience. If you 
require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Katy Barry 
Planner 
IBI Group 
 
 
 
 




